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1. Introduction

Overview of the Project
The	VET4FOOD	project	aims	to	foster	a	
sustainable	food	system	through	innovative	
educational	approaches	in	Vocational	Education	
and	Training	(VET).	By	creating	high-quality	
green	jobs	and	promoting	the	green	transition	
of	the	food	and	tourism	industries,	this	project	
addresses	unemployment,	food	sustainability,	
and	environmental	decline.

The	Project	Result	4,	(PR4),		focuses	on	
the	development	and	implementation	of	
comprehensive	training	for	students,	leveraging	
the	foundational	work	laid	in	previous	project	
phases.

PR4: Food Sustainability VET Student Training
The	PR4	module	focuses	on	the	development	
of	training	for	students	based	on	the	PR2	Food	
Sustainability	VET	Teachers’	Training.	It	covers	
four	main	areas:	Nutritional,	Environmental,	
Economic,	and	Social	Sustainability.

The	training	is	structured	into	learning	units	
with	clear	outcomes	that	meet	the	project	
requirements.	It	includes	downloadable	materials	
available	in	multiple	languages	to	support	the	
integration	of	food	sustainability	into	school	
curricula.	

All	the	materials	developed	during	the	project	are	
available on the website. 

Primary objectives of PR4

												Equip	students	with	essential	knowledge								
and	skills	in	food	sustainability.

												Promote	understanding	and	
implementation	of	sustainable	practices	across	
nutritional,	ecological,	economic,	and	social	
domains.

										Foster	collaboration	and	exchange	of	ideas	
through	online	and	face-to-face	sessions.

											Provide	teachers	and	students	with	
practical	and	theoretical	training	to	support	
the	integration	of	food	sustainability	into	VET	
curricula.

2. Learning Units Structure 

The	PR4	module	is	organized	into	four	main	
areas:

1.	 Nutritional

2.	 Ecological

3.	 Economic

https://trainingforfood.eu/vet-for-food/
https://trainingforfood.eu/vet-for-food/


4.	 Social	Sustainability

Each	learning	unit	provides	a	detailed	description	
of	the	relevant	content,	aiming	to	offer	a	
comprehensive	understanding	of	each	topic.

Definition of Learning Outcomes, Skills, and 
Competences
Each	unit	specifies	clear	learning	outcomes	that	
align	with	the	VET4FOOD	project	requirements.	
The	learning	outcomes	define	the	skills	and	
competences	students	are	expected	to	acquire,	
ensuring	that	the	training	is	rigorous,	relevant	
and	enriching.

3. Training Areas

Nutritional Sustainability

Unit 1: Healthy and Sustainable Diets

- Description: This	unit	explores	the	principles	
of	balanced	diets	that	are	both	healthy	and	
sustainable.

- Learning Outcomes:	:	Understand	the	
importance	of	dietary	choices	in	sustainability.

- Skills and Competences:	Menu	planning	&	
design,	nutritional	analysis,	waste	reduction.

- Objective:	Equip	future	chefs	and	food	industry	
professionals	with	the	ability	to	design	menus	
that	promote	health	and	sustainability,	reducing	
food	waste	and	encouraging	responsible	
consumption.

Ecological Sustainability

Unit 2: Biodiversity, Seasonality, and Climate 
Change

- Description:	Examines	the	relationship	
between	biodiversity,	seasonality,	and	climate	
change	in	the	context	of	food	production.

- Learning Outcomes: Appreciate the role of 
biodiversity	and	seasonality	in	sustainable	food	
systems.

- Skills and Competences: Seasonal	menu	
planning,	sourcing	local	and	diverse	ingredients,	
and	understanding	climate	impacts.

- Objective:	Encourage	the	use	of	local,	seasonal	
produce	to	support	biodiversity	and	reduce	
carbon	footprints,	enhancing	the	sustainability	of	
culinary	practices. 
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Unit 3: Water and Land Management and 
Food footprints

- Description:	Focuses	on	sustainable	
management	of	water	and	land	resources.

- Learning Outcomes: Grasp water conservation 
techniques,	sustainable	land	use,	and	
responsibility	towards	food	footprints.

- Skills and Competences: Resource	
management,	environmental	impact	assessment,	
and	understanding	the	land	use,	carbon,	and	
water	footprints	of	food	products.

- Objective:	Train	students	in	environmental	
stewardship,	enabling	them	to	minimize	the	
ecological	impact	of	their	culinary	practices	and	
promote	sustainable	food	production	methods.

Unit 4: Food Waste
- Description:	Discusses	strategies	for	reducing	
food	waste	in	the	culinary	industry.

- Learning Outcomes: Recognize	the	importance	
of	food	waste	reduction	in	sustainability.

- Skills and Competences:	Waste	management,	
creative	reuse	of	ingredients,	and	efficient	
inventory	practices.

- Objective:	Instill	practices	that	minimize	food	
waste,	promoting	efficient	use	of	resources	and	
sustainability	in	the	culinary	sector.

Economic Sustainability

Unit 5: Local Economy and Alternative Sys-
tems

- Description: Examines	the	role	of	local	
economies	and	alternative	food	systems	in	
sustainability.	

- Learning Outcomes:	Understand	economic	
models	that	support	sustainability	and	how	to	
replciate	them.

- Skills and Competences:	Economic	analysis,	
business	planning,	and	market	research.

- Objective:	Enable	future	food	industry	
professionals	to	support	and	develop	local	
food	systems,	creating	sustainable	economic	
opportunities.

Social Sustainability

Unit 6: Ethical and Inclusive Food Business

-Description: Discusses	ethical	and	inclusive	
practices	in	the	food	industry.

- Learning Outcomes: Appreciate the 
importance	of	social	equity	and	ethical	business	
practices.



- Skills and Competences: Ethical decision-
making,	community	engagement,	and	cultural	
awareness.

- Objective:	Foster	a	food	industry	that	values	
social	justice	and	inclusivity,	ensuring	fair	
practices	and	community	support.

Unit 7: Slow Food and Cultural Heritage 

- Description:	Explores	the	Slow	Food	movement	
and	the	importance	of	preserving	cultural	
heritage	in	cuisine.

- Learning Outcomes:	Understand	the	principles	
of	Slow	Food	and	the	value	of	cultural	heritage.

- Skills and Competences: Promotion	of	
traditional	recipes,	sourcing	local	and	heritage	
ingredients,	and	advocating	for	culinary	diversity.

- Objective:	Encourage	the	preservation	
of	culinary	traditions	and	cultural	heritage,	
promoting	diversity	and	sustainability	in	food	
practices.

4. Training Delivery and Student 
Engagement
In	this	section,	we	explore	the	innovative	
approaches	taken	to	deliver	training	and	enhance	
student	engagement	on	sustainability	topics.	The	
program	incorporated	both	online	and	face-
to-face	sessions,	providing	a	comprehensive	
learning	experience.	Through	interactive	online	
units	and	hands-on	workshops,	students	
from	various	participating	schools	gained	
valuable	insights	into	sustainable	practices	and	

international	collaboration.

Online Sessions
The	online	sessions	focused	on	seven	units	
developed	by	teachers,	each	addressing	critical	
aspects	of	sustainability.	These	sessions	applied	
edutainment	techniques	to	engage	students	
effectively,	making	learning	both	informative	
and	enjoyable.	By	fostering	interaction	among	
students	from	different	schools,	the	sessions	
promoted	a	rich	exchange	of	ideas	and	
perspectives	on	sustainability.

- Development: Seven	units	on	sustainability-
related	topics	were	developed	and	delivered	by	
teachers.

- Method:	These	units	were	presented	through	
online	sessions,	utilizing	the	edutainment	
techniques	from	PR3.

- Interaction: Students	from	various	participating	
schools	engaged	in	these	online	sessions,	
facilitating	international	collaboration	and	
learning.

Face-to-Face Sessions
The	face-to-face	sessions	provided	students	with	
practical	experiences	through	workshops,	talks,	
and	activities	centered	on	food	sustainability.	
These	interactions	allowed	students	to	learn	
and	apply	different	sustainability	methods	while	
connecting	with	peers	from	other	countries.	
The	materials	from	these	sessions	will	be	
available	for	public	access	after	the	project’s	
completion,	ensuring	broader	dissemination	of	
the	knowledge	gained.

❖	

❖	 Activities:	Students	participated	in	
workshops,	talks,	and	activities	related	to	
food	sustainability.

❖	 Learning Outcomes:	They	learned	
different	sustainability	methods	and	
connected	with	peers	from	other	
countries.

❖	 Availability:	All	materials	are	available	
for download and will be accessible to the 
public	after	the	project’s	completion.

5. Supporting Training Materials
In	this	section,	we	delve	into	the	diverse	
supporting	materials	developed	to	enhance	the	
sustainability	training	program.	These	resources	

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLH9T4u0Q-S5PSXc6jjOJNlQ4RU3u2znv7


include	comprehensive	text-based	content	and	
a	dedicated	YouTube	channel,	offering	a	range	
of	educational	tools	to	support	learning.	By	
providing	accessible	and	engaging	materials,	the	
program	aims	to	deepen	students’	understanding	
of	sustainability	topics.

Text-Based Materials
Our	text-based	materials	consist	of	detailed	
presentations	and	articles	authored	by	partner	
institutions,	offering	in-depth	knowledge	and	the	
latest	insights	on	sustainability.	These	resources	
are	tailored	to	align	with	the	themes	of	the	teach-
ing	units,	ensuring	comprehensive	coverage	of	
each	topic.

❖	 Comprehensive	presentations	and	exam-
ples	related	to	each	unit.

❖	 Articles	written	by	the	different	partner	
institutions	providing	in-depth	knowledge	
and	latest	news	around	sustainability.	All	
articles	are	crafted	based	on	the	themes	
of	the	teaching	materials.	Articles	au-
thored	by	each	partner	can	be	accessed	
on	the	project	website	here:	VET4FOOD	
Articles	Series 

❖	 Downloadable Moodle Course

❖	 Explanatory	modules	on	the	different	
themes,	quizzes,	and	discussion	forums	
for	each	learning	unit.

❖	 Assessments	and	feedback	tools	to	track	
student	progress.

VET4FOOD Youtube Channel
The	VET4FOOD	YouTube	Channel	complements	
our	text-based	materials	with	video	lectures	and	
expert	capsules.	These	visual	resources	enhance	
understanding	and	provide	a	dynamic	learning	
experience,	supporting	students	in	grasping	com-
plex	sustainability	concepts.

❖	 Video	lectures/Online sessions.

❖	

❖	 Expert	video	capsules	on	various	topics	
and	tutorials	to	complement	text-based	
materials.

6. Experience-Based Training Activities
This	section	highlights	the	hands-on,	experience-
based	training	activities	designed	to	immerse	
students	in	practical	sustainability	practices.	
By	integrating	online	and	face-to-face	sessions,	
the	program	fosters	interactive	and	engaging	
learning	environments.	These	activities	
bridge	theoretical	knowledge	with	real-world	
applications,	preparing	students	for	practical	
challenges	in	sustainability.

Online Sessions
The	initial	phase	includes	delivering	the	learning	
units	through	online	sessions	using	edutainment	
techniques.	These	sessions	combine	synchronous	
and	asynchronous	activities	to	create	a	blended	
learning	experience,	making	education	interactive	
and	accessible.

❖	 The	initial	phase	of	PR4	involves	delivering	
the	learning	units	through	online	sessions.	

❖	 Teachers	utilize	the	edutainment	
techniques	developed	in	PR3	to	create	
engaging	and	interactive	learning	
experiences.	

❖	 These	sessions	are	conducted	using	a	
blended	learning	approach,	combining	
synchronous	online	meetings	with	
asynchronous	activities.	(All	the	material	
from	the	online	sessions	is	available	
on	the	Moodle	platform	and	on	the	
VET4FOOD	Youtube	channel).

Face-to-Face Sessions
Our	face-to-face	sessions	involved	workshops	
and	activities	focused	on	food	sustainability	
topics	such	as	menu	planning,	food	labeling,	and	
the	social	role	of	gastronomy.	These	sessions,	
conducted	by	teachers	from	participating	
schools,	provide	practical	knowledge	and	foster	
international	collaboration.

During	these	face-to-face	sessions,	a	new	
programme	was	created	specifically	for	this	
phase,	which	included	the	following	topics:

❖	 Rethinking	Menus:	Strategies	for	
sustainable	menu	planning	to	reduce	
environmental	impact.

❖	 Sustainable	Food	Labeling	Workshop:	
Educating	students	on	the	importance	of	
food	labels	and	how	they	can	promote	
sustainable	choices.

https://trainingforfood.eu/category/vet4food-articles-series/
https://trainingforfood.eu/category/vet4food-articles-series/
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://trainingforfood.eu/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/PR3_Digital_Tools_handbook_EN.pdf&sa=D&source=docs&ust=1721143062468813&usg=AOvVaw1MZ5h2oviS1CoYeuTN2sJ9
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://trainingforfood.eu/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/PR3_Digital_Tools_handbook_EN.pdf&sa=D&source=docs&ust=1721143062468813&usg=AOvVaw1MZ5h2oviS1CoYeuTN2sJ9
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.youtube.com/@VET4FOOD&sa=D&source=docs&ust=1721143062467576&usg=AOvVaw1NPANkb7MkQrE-CB4lOUcy
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❖	 From	Field	to	Feed:	Gastronomy’s	social	
role	in	bridging	urban	appetites	with	rural	
roots.

The	presentations	were	given	by	teachers	from	
the	different	schools	participating	in	the	project.	
(All	the	material	is	available	on	Moodle	platform		
and	on	the	VET4FOOD	Youtube	channel).

7. Implementation and Recommendations: 

Steps for Implementing the Training Program
This	section	outlines	the	strategic	steps	for	implementing	the	training	program,	providing	a	
comprehensive	guide	for	successful	execution.	It	includes	preparation,	delivery,	and	evaluation	
phases,	ensuring	a	structured	approach	to	teaching	sustainability.	The	section	also	highlights	the	
benefits	for	VET	schools	and	professionals,	alongside	addressing	challenges	and	offering	solutions.

Preparation
In	preparation,	we	focus	on	
developing	and	customizing	
training	materials,	collaborat-
ing	with	experts,	and	ensuring	
accessibility	in	multiple	lan-
guages.	This	phase	sets	the	
foundation	for	effective	train-
ing	delivery.

1. Preparation: 
❖	 Develop	and	customize	training	materials	for	the	

online	and	face-to-face	sessions.

❖	 Collaborate	with	experts	to	create	comprehen-
sive	and	relevant	content.

❖	 Ensure	all	materials	are	accessible	and	available	
in	multiple	languages.

Delivery

The	delivery	phase	involves	
executing	online	sessions	and	
organizing	face-to-face	work-
shops.	This	blended	learning	
approach	maximizes	participa-
tion	and	ensures	a	seamless	
educational	experience.

2. Delivery: 
❖	 Execute	the	online	sessions	using	the	blended	

learning	approach,	followed	by	face-to-face	
workshops	and	activities.

❖	 Schedule	and	coordinate	online	sessions	to	en-
sure	maximum	participation.

❖	 Organize	logistics	for	face-to-face	sessions,	in-
cluding	venue,	materials,	and	accommodations.

Evaluation

Evaluation	methods	include	
assessing	student	progress	
through	various	tools	and	
maintaining	a	feedback	loop	to	
enhance	the	training	program	
continuously.	This	phase	en-
sures	that	learning	outcomes	
are	met	effectively.

3. Evaluation:
❖	 Assess	student	progress	through	quizzes,	assign-

ments,	and	practical	projects.

❖	 Implement	a	continuous	feedback	loop	to	im-
prove	the	training	program.

❖	 Collect	and	analyze	data	on	student	perfor-
mance	and	satisfaction.



Benefits for VET Schools and Professionals
The	program	offers	significant	benefits,	enhancing	curricula,	preparing	students	for	green	jobs,	and	
providing	professional	development	opportunities.	It	strengthens	international	collaboration	and	
fosters	innovative	teaching	methodologies.

For VET Schools:
-	Enhances	the	curriculum	with	cutting-edge	sustainability	content.

-	Prepares	students	for	green	jobs	in	the	food	industries.

-	Strengthens	international	collaboration	and	cultural	exchange.

For Professionals:
-	Provides	ongoing	professional	development	in	sustainability	practices.

-	Equip	educators	with	innovative	teaching	methodologies.

-	Facilitates	the	creation	of	new	professional	networks	and	partnerships.

Challenges and Solutions
This	subsection	addresses	the	challenges	
encountered	during	the	program’s	
implementation	and	provides	practical	solutions	
and	recommendations.	It	covers	student	
engagement,	access	to	resources,	language	
barriers,	scheduling	conflicts,	and	technological	
issues.During	the	implementation	of	the	PR4	

Food	Sustainability	VET	Students	Training,	several	
challenges	were	encountered.	Below	is	a	detailed	
explanation	of	each	challenge,	the	solutions	
implemented,	and	recommendations	for	future	
students	and	educators	to	address	these	
challenges	effectively.

Challenge        Solution Explanation and Future Recommendations

Student	
Engagement

Use	interactive	and

	multimedia	content

Integrate	a	variety	of	interactive	and	multimedia	content.	Future	educators	should	
incorporate	new	technologies	such	as	virtual	reality	(VR)	and	augmented	reality	
(AR).	Additionally,	gamification	techniques	can	be	used	to	make	learning	fun	and	

engaging.

Access to 
Resources

Provide downloadable 
materials

Ensure	all	training	materials	are	available	for	download.	Maintain	an	online	
repository	of	resources	that	students	can	access	easily.	This	can	include	e-books,	
infographics,	and	recorded	lectures.	Providing	access	to	a	digital	library	will	further	

enhance	learning	opportunities.

Language	Barriers
Offer	materials	in	
multiple	languages

All	materials	were	translated	into	multiple	languages.	Future	programs	should	use	
translation	tools	and	services	for	real-time	translation	during	live	sessions.	Offering	

language	support	and	resources	for	non-native	speakers	can	help	bridge	the	
language	gap.

Scheduling	
Conflicts

Record sessions for 
later	viewing

All	live	sessions	were	recorded	and	made	available	for	later	viewing.	Future	
programs	should	implement	a	hybrid	model	where	students	can	choose	between	
live	participation	and	asynchronous	learning.	This	flexibility	accommodates	diverse	

student	needs	and	schedules.	

Technological	
Issues

Ensure	technical	
support	is	available

Provide	robust	technical	support	to	assist	with	any	issues.	Future	programs	
should	ensure	that	technical	support	is	readily	available.	Additionally,	providing	
detailed	user	guides	and	FAQs	can	help	students	troubleshoot	common	issues	

independently.	Implementing	a	feedback	mechanism	to	quickly	address	and	resolve	
technical	problems	is	also	crucial.



How Future Students Can Address 
These Challenges?

Engagement:
❖	 Actively	participate	in	all	interactive	

activities	and	take	advantage	of	
multimedia	content.	Seek	out	additional	
resources	and	participate	in	discussions	to	
deepen	understanding.

Access to Resources: 
❖	 Download	all	available	materials	for	

offline	access	and	utilize	any	provided	
digital	content.	Be	proactive	in	seeking	out	
supplementary	materials	and	resources.

Language Barriers:
❖	 Make	use	of	translation	tools	and	seek	

language	support	if	needed.	Participating	
in	exchange	programs	with	the	other	
partner	schools	or	forming	study	groups	
with	peers	can	also	help	overcome	
language	barriers.

Scheduling Conflicts:
❖	 Plan	schedules	to	attend	live	sessions	

whenever	possible	but	also	take	
advantage	of	recorded	sessions.	Stay	
organized	and	manage	time	effectively	to	
balance	studies	with	other	commitments.

Technological Issues:
❖	 Familiarize	yourself	with	the	technical	

requirements	and	resources	available	
for	troubleshooting.	Keep	programs	and	
devices	updated	and	seek	help	promptly	
when	issues	arise	to	minimize	disruptions.

Advantages of Creating These Modules 
and Designing a Methodology of 
Edutainment Techniques

Enhanced Learning Experience
The	development	of	these	modules	and	the	
incorporation	of	edutainment	techniques	have	

significantly	enriched	the	learning	experience	
for	VET	students.	By	blending	education	with	
entertainment,	students	are	more	engaged,	
motivated,	and	able	to	retain	information	more	
effectively.	The	interactive	and	multimedia	
elements	cater	to	various	learning	styles,	making	
the	content	accessible	and	appealing	to	a	diverse	
student	body.

Increased Accessibility and Flexibility
Offering	materials	in	multiple	languages	and	
providing	both	online	and	face-to-face	sessions	
ensure	that	the	training	is	accessible	to	a	wider	
audience.	The	flexibility	of	being	able	to	access	
recorded	sessions	and	downloadable	materials	
allows	students	to	learn	at	their	own	pace	and	
convenience,	accommodating	different	schedules	
and	learning	environments.

Practical Application and Real-World 
Relevance
The	focus	on	practical,	experience-based	training	
activities	ensures	that	students	can	apply	
theoretical	knowledge	to	real-world	scenarios.	
This	hands-on	approach	not	only	reinforces	
learning	but	also	equips	students	with	the	
skills	and	competences	needed	to	address	real	
challenges	in	food	sustainability.	The	inclusion	of	
case	studies,	workshops,	and	other	experiences	
bridges	the	gap	between	classroom	learning	and	
practical	application.

Promoting Sustainable Practices
The	modules	are	designed	to	instill	a	deep	
understanding	and	appreciation	of	sustainable	
practices	across	nutritional,	ecological,	economic,	
and	social	domains.	By	educating	the	next	
generation	of	professionals	in	these	areas,	
the	program	contributes	to	the	broader	goal	
of	promoting	sustainable	development	and	
environmental	stewardship.	This	alignment	with	
global	sustainability	goals	positions	students	
to	be	leaders	and	advocates	for	sustainable	
practices	in	their	future	careers.

Cultural Exchange and Collaboration
The	international	aspect	of	the	training	program	
fosters	cultural	exchange	and	collaboration	
among	students	and	educators	from	different	
countries.	This	not	only	enhances	the	learning	
experience	but	also	builds	a	network	of	
professionals	who	can	share	knowledge,	
resources,	and	best	practices.	The	exposure	to	



diverse perspectives and approaches enriches 
the	overall	educational	experience	and	promotes	
a	sense	of	global	citizenship.

The	creation	of	these	modules	and	the	innovative	
use	of	edutainment	techniques	offer	significant	
advantages	in	enhancing	the	learning	experience,	
increasing	accessibility,	promoting	sustainable	
practices,	and	fostering	cultural	exchange.	These	
benefits	position	students	to	be	well-prepared	
and	motivated	to	contribute	to	the	sustainable	
development	of	the	food	industry	and	beyond.

8. Conclusion
In	this	final	section,	we	summarize	the	key	
points	of	the	PR4	training	manual,	reflecting	on	
the	comprehensive	approach	taken	to	equip	
students	with	essential	knowledge	and	skills	
in	food	sustainability.	We	also	look	forward	
to	future	directions,	aiming	to	expand	the	
program’s	reach	and	impact	by	incorporating	
the	latest	developments	and	fostering	greater	
collaboration.

Summary of Key Points
The	summary	highlights	the	innovative	teaching	
methodologies	and	the	blend	of	theoretical	
and	practical	training	used	in	the	program.	It	
underscores	the	importance	of	international	
collaboration	and	the	preparation	of	students	to	
address	global	sustainability	challenges.

The	PR4	training	manual	outlines	the	
comprehensive	approach	taken	to	equip	VET	
students	with	essential	knowledge	and	skills	
in	food	sustainability.	By	leveraging	innovative	
teaching	methodologies	and	providing	both	
theoretical	and	practical	training,	the	program	
aims	to	foster	a	new	generation	of	professionals	
who	are	well-versed	in	sustainable	practices.	
The	collaborative	and	international	nature	of	the	
training	further	enriches	the	learning	experience,	
preparing	students	to	address	global	challenges	
in	the	food	industry.

Future Directions
Looking	ahead,	the	program	aims	to	continuously	
update	its	training	materials	and	methodologies,	
incorporating	emerging	technologies	and	
enhancing	accessibility.	Future	efforts	will	focus	
on	expanding	collaboration	among	educational	
institutions	and	industry	partners.

Looking	ahead,	the	VET4FOOD	project	aims	to	
expand	its	reach	and	impact	by	continuously	

updating	the	training	materials	and	
methodologies	to	reflect	the	latest	developments	
in	food	sustainability.	Future	iterations	of	the	
program	will	seek	to	incorporate	emerging	
technologies,	enhance	accessibility,	and	foster	
greater	collaboration	among	educational	
institutions	and	industry	partners.

Attachments
❖	 Presentations	from	the	online	and	face-to-

face	training	sessions	and	workshops

❖	 Materials	Used	During	the	Events:	Copies	
of	slides,	handouts,	and	other	materials	
shared	with	participants.

________________________________________

This	manual	serves	as	a	comprehensive	guide	
for	VET	students	and	educators	participating	in	
the	PR4	Food	Sustainability	training.	By	following	
the	outlined	structure	and	recommendations,	
participants	can	effectively	implement	and	
benefit	from	this	innovative	and	impactful	
educational	initiative.



https://trainingforfood.eu/vet-for-food/
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